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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador Joel Hernández García, Permanent Representative of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS).  It began at 11:38 a.m.
1. Adoption of the order of business

The Permanent Council adopted the draft order of business, document CP/OD-1885/12, after reordering the sequence of the items to be discussed. Thus, item 2, "Report on Activities of the General Secretariat," became item 4 on the order of business.
2. Presentation by the Chairs of the Permanent Committees of the Permanent Council and of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development on the proposed prioritization of OAS mandates.
At the start of the discussions, the Chair of the Permanent Council recalled how, on February 1, 2012, the Secretary General, based on his analysis of the growing number of mandates in the organization and the stagnation of its budgetary resources, presented a document entitled "A Strategic Vision of the OAS," containing his proposals for boosting the OAS's capacity to satisfy its members' needs.
He recalled also that, in order to consider the proposal presented by the Secretary General, the Permanent Council adopted on May 2, 2012, a procedure and a schedule of activities contained in document CP/doc.4687/12 rev. 2. The first such activity agreed upon concerned the pilot plan for screening mandates initiated by the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP).
Based on the CAAP's work and the list of mandates it drew up, which was presented to the Permanent Council on June 28, 2012, the Permanent Council proceeded to forward said list to the permanent committees and to CIDI so that each organ could prepare a mandate prioritization proposal for the mandates contained in resolutions referring to its area of responsibility. That proposal should take into account the document entitled "A Strategic Vision of the OAS."
The Permanent Council subsequently received the reports of the permanent committees and CIDI on progress made with the task entrusted to them.
The report of the Committee on Hemispheric Security was presented by its Vice Chair, Mr. César Martínez, Alternate Representative of El Salvador. 
The report of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs was presented by the Chair of the informal working group formed to review the Committee's mandates, Mr. Rodrigo Olsen, Alternate Representative of Chile.
The report of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities was presented by the Vice Chair of the informal working group formed to review the Committee's mandates, Mr. José Luis Ramírez, Alternate Representative of Colombia.
The report of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs was presented by the Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs, Mr. Alberto del Castillo, Alternate Representative of Mexico.
The report on the work done by CIDI was presented by the Chair of the working group formed to review mandates, Mr. Agustín Vásquez Gómez, Alternate Representative of El Salvador. 
After the presentation of the progress reports of each Permanent Council committee and of CIDI, the representatives of Brazil, Canada, the United States, and Dominica expressed their opinions regarding the reports that had been presented, tasks still pending, the recommendations made.
Based on the information submitted by the committees and CIDI, the Chair of the Permanent Council pointed out that:  i) note had been taken of the need for technical and logistic support for the working groups in the form of secretariat, interpretation, and document translation services; ii) the reports had underscored the importance of support from the delegations in order to ensure that the meetings of the working groups convened to conclude the work had the statutory quorum and were in a position to complete the work on schedule; iii) the inventory of mandates needed updating, whereby, in the opinion of the committees and CIDI, the distribution of mandates among the committees also needed to be revised; iv) a determination would need to be made regarding mandates derived from ministerial declarations and those of the Summit of the Americas; v) note had been taken of the importance of having shared prioritization criteria in order to complete the analysis of the consistency of mandates referred to in point 4 of the document entitled "A Strategic Vision of the OAS. Procedure and Schedule" (CP/doc.4687/12 rev. 3); and vi) the Permanent Council had to continue the political dialogue aimed at strengthening the Organization, as indicated in point 5 of "A Strategic Vision of the OAS. Procedure and Schedule." 
Taking the aforementioned conclusions into account, the Chair proposed preparing and presenting to the Permanent Council, during the meeting scheduled for December 19, 2012, a document establishing the procedure to be followed in the next stage of the process. The Chair went on to say that the proposed document would first be circulated among the delegations in good time for them to reach agreements on how best to move this process forward.
The Permanent Council approved the Chair's proposal.
3. Presentation on the operations of the Consumer Safety and Health Network in the Americas, by the Chair of the Board of Directors of the National Institute for the Defense of Competition and Intellectual Property Protection of Peru and member of the Network's Technical Advisory Group, Mr. Hebert Tassano. 
Prior to the presentation by the Chair of the Board of Directors of the National Institute for the Defense of Competition and Intellectual Property Protection of Peru (INDECOPI) and member of the Network's Technical Advisory Group, Mr. Hebert Tassano, Ambassador Hernández recalled that the Consumer Safety and Health Network in the Americas had been established by the OAS General Secretariat jointly with the Pan American Health Organization, in response to General Assembly mandates assigned through resolutions AG/RES. 2494 (XXXIX-O/09), and AG/RES. 2549 (LX–O/10), with a view to supporting reinforcement of existing cooperation mechanisms and other kinds of joint activities among governmental consumer protection agencies. The Chair of the Permanent Council also recalled that the General Secretariat had been presenting periodic reports on the Network's activities in the General Committee of the Permanent Council. As of 2013, it would submit them to CIDI.
Mr. Tassano then gave a presentation on the Consumer Safety and Health Network in the Americas and on Peru's Unsafe Products Early Warning System, designed to protect consumers' health. He referred to the various stages for implementing the system, which included monitoring international early warning systems, preparation of a regulatory framework, and the execution of domestic early warning procedures.  Mr. Tassano said that, thanks to cooperation with the Consumer Safety and Health Network, his country had been able, inter alia, to monitor alerts in neighboring countries and provide continuous training to professionals in the field.
The representatives of Peru, Brazil, and Colombia thanked Mr. Tassano for his presentation. The Permanent Council took note of the presentation.
4. Report on the activities of the General Secretariat
The Secretary General presented a report on activities in August 2012, including activities away from headquarters. Thus, the Secretary General reported on:
· The Conference organized jointly with the Inter-American Dialogue, the Andean Development Corporation, and the Inter-American Development Bank;
· The visit to Costa Rica, where he delivered a lecture at the Inter-American Human Rights Institute;
· Participation in September 2012 in the United Nations General Assembly, where, the Secretary General said, he had the opportunity to continue discussion of the talks between Belize and Guatemala, with a view to bringing forward, as effectively as possible the date of a possible referendum to resolve the ongoing differendum between the two countries.  During the UN General Assembly, the Secretary General had been able to attend meetings of the Group of Friends of Haiti, the Group of Friends of Central America, and the Conference on Security in Central America. 
· The meeting of experts of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD)
· The meeting of Ministers of Defense, held in Uruguay, which debated whether or not there should be a restructuring of the inter-American defense system and of the Inter-American Defense Board, in particular.  
· The visit to Mexico for the meeting of the Latin American Council for International Relations and the granting of the Vidanta Foundation Award.
· The visit to Guatemala on October 22, 2012 to take part in the meeting of the International Group of Friends of Belize and Guatemala in order to examine the possibility of contributions.
· Participation in the Competitiveness Forum, held in Cali, Colombia, on October 24, 2012.
· Participation in the World Economic Forum (the "Davos Forum"), held on November 12 and 13, 2012.
· Participation in the Twelfth Ibero-American Summit of Heads of State and Government, held in Spain.
· Participation in the IX Meeting of Ministers of Justice or Other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA), in Quito, Ecuador, and the meetings with the President of Ecuador, Mr. Rafael Correa, and the Minister of Foreign Affairs, Mr. Ricardo Patiño.
· Participation in the fifty-second regular session of CICAD, held in San José, Costa Rica, and the meeting with that country's Minister of Foreign Affairs, Mr. José Enrique Castillo.
· Attendance at the inaugural ceremony for the president of Mexico. Mr. Enrique Peña Nieto, and the Minister of Foreign Affairs, Mr. José Antonio Meade.
The Permanent Council took note of the information provided by the Secretary General, after the Permanent Representative of Panama, Ambassador Guillermo Cochez had thanked him for submitting the report and had suggested that reports on the activities of the Secretariat be presented at regular intervals, in writing, and published each month.
Ambassador Cochez also asked about a communication allegedly addressed to the Secretary General by Alianza Parlamentaria Democrática de América regarding the case of Judge María Lourdes Afiuni Mora, who had been arrested in December 2009 and had been a victim of sexual assault in a Venezuelan prison. The Secretary General replied that he had not received any communication on that subject. 
5. Adoption of the following Permanent Council meeting minutes: 
After the Acting Representative of El Salvador, Ambassador Luis Menendez, had reiterated his delegation's request for amendments to document CP/ACTA 1878/12, the Permanent Council adopted the following minutes:
· CP/ACTA 1819/11, of the regular meeting of September 30, 2011; and
· CP/ACTA 1878/12, of the special meeting of November 8, 2012.
6. Other business
· The Permanent Representative of Honduras, Ambassador Leonidas Rosa Bautista, mentioned the meeting between the Presidents of Honduras, Nicaragua, and El Salvador, held in Managua, Nicaragua, on December 4, 2012, which ended with the signing of a joint declaration on management of the Gulf of Fonseca. Ambassador Bautista read out the declaration signed by the Heads of State.  
· The Permanent Representative of Bolivia, Ambassador Diego Pary, mentioned the international meeting of indigenous peoples to be held on December 21, 2012 on Isla del Sol, Bolivia, and reiterated his Government's invitation to participate in that event.
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There being no further matters to consider, the meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m.  
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1885/12.
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